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Dear parents and carers, 
 
We are now over halfway through the first term back and our summer holidays seem a distant 
memory! I am delighted with the return to school and the effort all the children are making. In 
addition most of the clubs have started this week and it is great to see so many taking part. I can't 
believe the Rabbits have been with us for only a month, they are so settled and happy it seems 
that they have been with us for much longer. I am looking forward to our Harvest Festival this 
term, which is now taking place at 1.15pm on Wednesday 11th October with the whole school 
involved; you are more than welcome to attend. 
 
As you will have seen from the news at the beginning of the month, some schools had to close 
due to the presence of reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete (RAAC) within their buildings. 
We were not a school that the government was concerned about, but our Academy Trust, 
Aquila, have paid for all of their schools to be inspected. We received our inspection this week 
and the good news is that the building inspectors concluded there is no RAAC within our 
buildings. 
 
I'm delighted to announce that Mrs Hattley has joined the staff team this week and initially, until 
half term, will be working three afternoons and a Friday in Badgers. After half term, she will be 
working in Badgers as the teaching assistant for four days a week; Mrs Hodson will be the teaching 
assistant in that class on a Wednesday. This means Mrs Hodson will be coming out of class as the 
teaching assistant on the other days. Mrs Hodson will continue covering classes in the afternoon 
but during the mornings she will be the school's nurture lead, not just on a Friday. Her work will 
involve both supporting children inside and outside the classroom, and this directly and indirectly 
will benefit all the children. 
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In the coming weeks Miss Lochhead will be leaving the team as one of our office assistants. We 
wish her all the best for the future. We are now seeking to recruit an office manager, the advert 
will be shared on our Facebook page. 
 
As we approach October, Autumn is starting to make its presence felt. Please can we 
ensure children are suitably clothed as the weather starts to get colder. Our attendance has 
taken a huge dip in the last 7 school days due to illness and as you know attendance is so 
important . We will continue to encourage the children to wash their hands thoroughly and to 
remember "catch it, bin it and kill it." In addition, I would like to remind you of the importance of 
early nights for the children to help them retain their full of energy levels for the school day and 
to fight any colds or sniffles. If your child is feeling tired or has a cold or sore throat, we will still 
expect them to come to school.  
Early nights will help fight tiredness. 
 
Next week, the start of October, will be the beginning of Black History month. This year, as a 
school, we will be making links to Black History month within most of our learning; looking at the 
multicultural influences on music, science, art and literature as well as other areas. If you have 
any information or feel you could support this work in any capacity, please let the school office 
know.  
 
I am proud to be the head teacher of our diverse school. All our children are  unique individuals 
who care for one another, regardless of the background or ethnicity of each child; the children 
see us all as one whole family to which everyone contributes and is important in their own right. 
The children show compassion and friendship to one another out of respect for who each child 
is, not because of where that child comes from. It gives me great hope for the future to see our 
children live out our school vison and values daily, I encourage all stakeholders to do this as the 
children need good role models to continue to live in harmony and be proud of who they are.  
 
I am really excited about the year ahead and look forward to each week, however I am also 
looking forward to the weekend! I wish all of you a restful and peaceful break . If you ever need 
support in any capacity, the school is here for you and we will try our best to help. Do not 
hesitate to get in touch.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Thomas Bird 
Head teacher 
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In our Worship this week, we have continued to focus on our new school Values. Following on from 
last week’s value of Resilience, we have spent time this week thinking about Hope and what this 
means to us. 

We looked at different types of Hope; we can have hope for our future which is based on wanting 
this to happen and having having faith and working towards it happening. Sometimes when we are 
finding things difficult we see a light at the end of the tunnel which is Hope that will keep us going. 

In our Bible story from Mark’s Gospel Chapter 10 verses 46-52, a blind man called Bartimaeus was 
desperate to be able to see. He put his hope in someone he thought could help him – Jesus who 
healed Bartimaeus because of his hope and faith in Jesus. Often, when we say that we hope 
something will happen; we often mean that we wish it would happen. If we say ‘I hope I get an iPad 
for my birthday,’ what we really mean is that we wish someone would buy us an iPad for our birthday. 
Wishing and Hoping are very different. As a school our Hope for our children is that they grow into 
compassionate and caring individuals. 
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Dear Father God 

We put all our hope in you. 

No matter what difficulties we face, 

Help us feel your loving arms surrounding us, 

giving us hope to move forward, 

Knowing that we are never alone. 

Amen. 
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This week’s poster about AI VIRTUAL FRIENDS is at 

the end of the newsletter.  Please continue to 

monitor your child’s online behaviour and access. If 

you need help with a specific app we have not 

highlighted yet, please talk to Mrs Hammond. 

Year R – OPEN DAYS 

Wednesday   11th October   10am-11am  
Wednesday   18th October   5pm-6pm  
Thursday   9th November   10am -11am  

Please come and meet the staff and find out more about our amazing school and fantastic 
Early Years environment.  
 
We’d love to show you around! 
 

We have a space available for Piano Lessons with 

Sean our music teacher, if your child is interested, 

please contact the school office to get booked in. 
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Dates for your Diary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

5th October School census day 

11th October 2024 prospective Year R parent meeting and tour 

10am -11am 

 

Harvest Festival 

1:15pm  in the Church 

18th October 2024 prospective Year R parent meeting and tour 

5pm - 6pm 
18th October Squirrels Class event 

2:15pm – 3:10pm 

19th October Badgers class event 

2:30pm – 3:10pm 

9th November 2024 prospective Year R parent meeting and tour 

10am -11am 
29th November Parents’ Evening 

3.30pm -8pm 
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